The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
December 20, 2019
Attendance:  P. Bullard, A. Cochran, K. DiNardo, K. Hostetter, G. Lemire, S. Micus, G. Monagle, C. Murphy, Meredith Shaw, K. Trevenen, A. Verdaguer,
Old Business/Updates:

Masconomet-MS-Gavin reported out on last Good Citizen Program continues getting positive feedback.  Steve Hartman from “On The Road” came and spoke with kids about the “Power of One“ program.  Interview and discussion available on Steve Hartman facebook page and newspaper article.  Tri-Town Council and Stacy Mannheim working together with Graphic design class to create positive norm posters with YRBS data.  Once completed, posters will go up in HS. Gwen recommended using the MS office to post information regarding health or YRBS results as parents are constantly going in and out, picking up students, etc. Cafeteria hosted senior citizen luncheon and HS staff lunch for Holidays.   Toys for Tots and 12 Days of Giving both very successful, due to Joan Murphy’s persistence and hard work, the Holiday Assistance Program was able to help over 30 local families this year. Both HS and MS made note that there appears to be an increase in severity of mental health issues in students this year compared to last.  Katie noted that severity has increased with students suddenly presenting with significant difficulty participating in academics.  Gavin reports that most of the lengthy or chronic student absences seem to be related to mental vs Physical health issues. 

TTC and The Coalition-Community Conversation on 1/29/20 to discuss YRBS results.  Presentation to be given by students, with faculty assisting in facilitating group discussions.   Upcoming programs include Tech Night-A Healthy balance-Screen Time, Intergenerational Mike Night (1/10), Open Gym several times a month and Photovoice (learn photography skills around theme “What do you Stand for?) while working with community volunteer.
Action Items:
Vaping Diversion Program-Karen provided council with more information on the Seaside Consultant Program.  Similar to the American Lung Association’s-Indepth program except it is also a cessation program.  ALA has a separate Program that would be used for Cessation after completion of IN-DEPTH. After reviewing other smaller differences, group decided to go with SCP.  Patty will set up training for end of January or beginning of February.  Team chosen to attend training session will include Health Education, Nurses, Karen, Patty, Meredith, and Assistant Principals from both schools.  Karen will extend invitation to adjustment counselors and guidance from both schools.  

Reviewing WSCC Assessment Chart-Group did not discuss this today as this information is covered in a systematic way in the Needs Assessment Tool that Karen is going to present today.
New Business:
Needs Assessment Tool-Karen presented information on the School Health Index Assessment Tool.  
Next Meeting 
January 17, 2020
